WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Worsley Courthouse

Worsley

24th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
A. Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald



A. Grennan - Boothstown Community Centre Association




M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association




A. Broomhead - Worsley Civic Trust




N. Gaskell - Broadoak Park Residents’ Association




J. Judge
} Queen Anne Drive Residents




A. Judge
}




A. Adams
} Worsley Village Community Association




B. Henson
}




D. Brittain - Worsley Methodist Church




C. Critchley - Moorside South Residents’ Association




A. Owen - Walkden High School




B. Boyd - Greenway




A. Darlington - Old Warke Dam


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager




L. Slamon - Committee Services




K. Hedgecock - Community Development Worker




G. Harrison - Salford Children’s Services Youth Service




L. Thomas
} Health Improvement Primary Care Trust




N. Baker
}




A. Ainsworth
}




A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser

45.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
A. Dunning welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

46.
COUNCILLOR I. MACDONALD, M.B.E.
The Chairman advised Members that Councillor Macdonald had been awarded the M.B.E. and the Committee congratulated him on this achievement.

47.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT - INTRODUCTIONS
T. Walsh introduced to the Community Committee K. Hedgecock the newly appointed Community Development Worker and A. Ainsworth and N. Baker who would be working in the area on health improvement for the Primary Care Trust.  He indicated that L. Thomas the current Health Improvement Officer would be leaving. 

The Committee welcomed the new Members of staff and thanked L. Thomas for her services as Health Improvement Officer working in the Community Committee area.

48.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of G. Morrison, B. Smith, D. Potter, F. Pheasey, M. Shaw, S. Tittle, K. Ogden, M. Bleese, L. Wrightson, C. Morris, Inspector Sutcliffe and Sergeant Gerrard.

49.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd November, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

50.
MATTERS ARSING FROM THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON


22ND NOVEMBER, 2006

An action sheet was submitted and considered giving an update in respect of any matters arising from the meeting of the Community Committee held on 22nd November, 2006.


Discussion was held as follows -

Minute 35 (CCTV Provision at Standsfield Centre).  T. Walsh indicated that the project remained included in the citywide competitive tender exercise and dates were awaited.

Minute 26(j) (M60 JETTS Study).  A progress report on the implementation of the results of the M60 junctions 12 to 18 transportation study (M60 JETTS) was submitted.  The report recommended that at a future meeting the Community Committee might wish to hear from officers on the likely impact of the future wellbeing or impacts of route metering or congestion charging/road user charging on the Community Committee area if the M60 JETTS proposals were advanced in the future.

Minute 36(b) (East Lancashire Road Tunnels Gating Order).  Members were advised that this matter was to be considered by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel at their meeting to be held on Thursday, 1st February, at 1.30 p.m., and that all those with an interest would be advised of the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the action sheet and matters raised and discussed be noted.



(2) THAT arrangements be made for a special meeting to be held to consider the M60 JETTS proposals and other proposals in due course.

51.
DESIGNATED ALCOHOL EXCLUSION ZONES
T. Walsh advised Members of a decision taken by the Council at the meeting held on 20th December, 2006, to introduce designated alcohol exclusion zones in certain parts of the City.  He indicated that the zones covered most of the area of Central Salford but not all of the Worsley and Boothstown area.

Members were also advised that whilst the proposals were welcomed a request had been made at the Council meeting for consideration to be given to the inclusion of further parts of the Worsley and Boothstown ward as it was felt that it would be more appropriate to include the whole of the City.

Councillor I. Macdonald indicated that exclusion zones were mainly targeted at adults as the police already had powers to deal with underage drinking.

It was noted that not all of the Worsley and Boothstown ward had been included in the designated alcohol exclusion zones. 

RESOLVED:
THAT an item be included in the agenda for the March Community Committee meeting to discuss this matter further and that a map showing the areas included in the designated alcohol exclusion zones be included with the minutes.

52.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
New Build at Walkden High School
A. Owen referred to the proposals to build a replacement school for Walkden High and referred to the community facilities which were to be made available at the school and to the need for Members of the Community Committee to be involved and have their say in the design of those facilities.  He indicated that during the next few months details would be looked at and that the current Headteacher had been seconded to deal with this matter and encouraged all Members to have their say.

Members discussed the proposals with reference being made to -

· The outline planning application which would be submitted for consideration to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel at their meeting to be held on 1st February, 2007;

· The public meeting which had been held at Walkden High School where concerns had been raised mainly regarding the access to the proposed site of the new school, the effect and closeness of the communication masts and the safety of schoolchildren who would have to cross the busy East Lancashire Road to get to the school; and

· The proposals to close St. George’s School.  Members referred to the action being taken in an effort to prevent that school from closing which would reduce the numbers attending Walkden High School.


RESOLVED:
THAT the current position be noted; and that A. Owen be requested to keep the Community Committee updated and Members be encouraged to make their views known in respect of the provision of community facilities at the new build school.


(Councillors K. Garrido and Howard left the meeting during the discussion on this matter).


(b)
Local Government News - Early Riser

T. Walsh circulated an article which had appeared in Local Government News entitled “Salford is in Tune with its Community Voice” which contained details of Salford’s Neighbourhood Management Scheme.


(c)
Sewerage Issues Boothstown and Ellenbrook

Councillor Howard reported that she had forwarded a proposal to the planners which was being considered and that she would keep the Community Committee updated on any developments.


(d)
Christmas Lights

Councillor K. Garrido referred to the successful display of the Christmas lights but did however draw Members’ attention to the increased costs of the provision of these.


The Committee thanked all those who put their efforts in and noted that alternative suppliers to erect the lights would be sought in future years.


(e)
Proposed Congestion Charges

A. Dunning referred to the recent release of information on the news and in the Manchester Evening News to introduce congestion charges for motorists travelling into the Manchester City Centre.


Members discussed this proposal with particular reference being made to the effects that such a proposal would have on the Community Committee area.


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for a special meeting to be held to discuss this matter.


(f)
Proposal for “Use It or Lose It” Campaigns in January and February, 2007 -



32 and 554 Bus Services

Councillor I. Macdonald referred to a letter which he had received from A. Pilbeam Business Director and Deputy Managing Director of First in Manchester regarding the use of the 32 and 554 bus services.  It was agreed that a copy of the letter would be circulated with the minutes to all Members of the Community Committee.


(g)
General Issues
A. Dunning provided Community Committee Members with information regarding (a) police surgeries, (b) local events and (c) details of the meeting of the Ellenbrook Village Community Association to be held on Monday, 29th January, at 8.00 p.m.


(h)
Youth Service Report
A report regarding youth provision in the Community Committee area was circulated for Members’ information.

53.
BUDGET GROUP REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS

(a)
Budget Sub-Group


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 4th January, 2007, with the exception of the application submitted from Age Concern be approved and adopted.



(2) THAT the application from Age Concern be referred back to the Budget Sub-Group for further consideration; and that the Budget Sub-Group be authorised to make a final decision in respect of that application.



(3) THAT action be taken where possible to advertise and encourage applications to be submitted for funding from the devolved budget.

(b)
Financial Position Statement
RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statement with regard to the Community Committee Budget as at 20th December, 2006, be noted.

54.
WORSLEY BOOTHSTOWN AND ELLENBROOK HEALTH ACTION PARTNERSHIP WORKING TOGETHER FOR HEALTH
L. Thomas, A. Ainsworth and N. Baker gave a presentation regarding Working Together for Health - A Health Action Partnership Worsley Boothstown and Ellenbrook and circulated a copy of the Health Action Plan for 2006/07.  The presentation 

covered -

· Working Together for Health.

· Public health data.

· Details of multiple deprivation and standardised mortality data.

· Index of deprivation 2004 west locality and ranks.

· Lifestyle data.

· Intelligence about local health needs.

· Feedback from Salford City Council “Choosing Health Consultation”.

· Worsley Boothstown and Ellenbrook Health Action Partnership: Progress So Far.

· Worsley and Boothstown Health Walks.

· Future progress and the Health Action Plan for future years.

A. Owen referred to the previous proposal for farmers markets to be held in the area.  T. Walsh indicated that it had not been possible for this to be arranged and this matter had not been included in the current Community Action Plan.

A. Judge asked when Worsley Pool would be reopening.  Members indicated that they understood the dry area of the pool had now opened and that the wet area i.e. swimming pool etc. would be opening within the next few months.  

B. Boyd indicated that it would be helpful if the Health Improvement Officers worked with the Public Rights of Way Officer from the Council to look at new routes for healthy walks and they undertook to pursue this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT L. Thomas, A. Ainsworth and N. Baker be thanked for the presentation and that L. Thomas be thanked for her services and wished every success in her future career.

55.
ENVIRONMENT PLANNING AND TRANSPORT SUB-GROUP - 


JANUARY, 2007 REPORT
M.A. Howard introduced a report containing details of the work of the Environment Planning and Transport Sub-Group with regard to -

· Public transport.

· Old Warke Dam.

· Worsley Delph.

· A580 Tunnels.

· A580/Ellenbrook Road/Newearth Road junction.

· Roe Green parking.

· Worsley Woods.

· Guardian Angels.

· Sewers and road adoptions.

· In Bloom.

· Moorside alleygating.

· Moorside Delph.

· 2007 vision.

He drew Members’ attention in particular to a recommendation of the Environment Planning and Transport Sub-Group concerning the A580/Ellenbrook Road/Newearth Road junction as follows -

“That Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee fully endorse initiatives to consult upon a proposal to reduce the speed limit from 60mph to 50mph along the A580 - East Lancs Road between the signage near Homebase north of Wardley ward, and the City boundary with Wigan MBC.  We see this as a vital contribution to improving road safety for everyone in the area.  We would urge our partners in the initiative, namely Salford City Council, Urban Vision and their partners to achieve this as soon as possible.  For its part Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee is committed to seeking safety improvements to crossing points as soon as possible in the interests of all users”. 

He indicated that £7,000 would be required from the highways devolved budget to conduct the feasibility works at this stage.

RESOLVED:
THAT the update report given be noted and that subject to the approval of the Political Executive to the spend of the monies from the highways devolved budget the recommendation be approved and supported.

56.
PUBLIC TRANSPORT ISSUES INITIAL FEEDBACK REPORT
M.A. Howard introduced a report regarding the action which had been taken by the Environment Planning and Transport Task Group to look at local public transport issues.  The report referred in particular to concerns regarding the current level of bus services in the area and to the fact that over 600 local people had recently signed a petition calling for the reinstatement of services.  

He indicated that the Environment Planning and Transport Task Group had agreed at their meeting on 10th January the following way forward -

· A courtesy letter to go out to all petition signatories as soon as possible outlining progress and plans;

· The letter to include a questionnaire asking for problems, ideas, willingness to help etc;

· Neighbourhood Team colleagues to support specific groups e.g. younger people, older residents etc;

· EPT to continue to build knowledge on the issues listed above;

· Dialogue with service providers and GMPTA to continue;

· A further letter to present quickly after the May local elections inviting people to a public meeting i.e. a special Community Committee meeting to learn more about the situation and move us towards our preferred options; and 

· A date and invited speakers to be agreed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and recommendations of the Environment Planning and Transport Task Group as detailed above be supported and that a special meeting of the Community Committee be held later in the year as suggested.

57.
SALFORD STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP
Members were circulated with details of the Salford Strategic Partnership, a high level non-statutory body that brings together a range of public, private, voluntary, faith and community representatives with the aim of encouraging a collaborative approach to improving the City.  The information contained an invitation for the Chair or Deputy Chair to become a Member of the Partnership.

RESOLVED:
THAT A. Dunning be nominated to serve as a representative of the Community Committee on the Salford Strategic Partnership.

58.
2007 FORWARD PLANNING
T. Walsh reported on the 2007 Forward Planning session and made particular reference to developing and implementing the actions within the Community Action Plan and how these would be resourced and in particular the campaign for positive parenting and the respect campaign.

He also referred to a decision taken to visit the five district centres of Ellenbrook, Standsfield, Roe Green, Worsley Village and Moorside to look at how these could be given a facelift with regard to maintenance, investment and In Bloom etc.  He indicated that this was take place on 13th March, 2007, and that community representatives would be advised of the times when the Political Executive Members would be visiting each centre so that they could make their views known.

59.
DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
Details of a programme for dates and times of future meetings were circulated and noted.  It was agreed that arrangements would be made for the July meeting to be moved forward to a date to be agreed in June to avoid the holiday period.

60.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were circulated to Members -


(a)
Political Executive minutes of 11th December, 2006 and 8th January, 2007.


(b)
 Environment Planning and Transportation minutes of 13th December, 2006 and 10th January, 2007.


(c)
Children and Young People Task Group of 28th November, 2006.


(d)
Community Sector Team of 4th December, 2006.


(e)
Improving Health in Worsley and Boothstown.


(f)
Neighbourhood Manager’s reports November and December, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the items be noted and that as requested by A. Owen any Member wishing to become involved in the Children and Young Persons Task Group be encouraged to attend future meetings.

61.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 28th March, 2007, at 7.30 p.m., at Bridgewater Park Community Room, Amberhill Way, Boothstown.
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